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Dear Parents and Carers,  
We have had a short but fantastic week in school. I hope you enjoyed a longer weekend at home with the 
children whilst the teachers and all support staff were busy working away in school preparing for next 
academic year.  We are very excited for all the new curriculum and events we have planned for September 
onwards.  
 

This week we have celebrated the best Year 6 SATs results ever for Mountford Manor, where we have 
scored above national averages for all subjects! 69% of children met the expected standard for reading, 
writing and maths, 7 % above the national average which for this year is 62%. A big well done to all our 
year 6 children for all their amazing hard work and resilience throughout their primary school education, 
they are truly ready for their next journey and what secondary school has to offer.  
 

There have also been lots of events happening around the school; it was great to see so many parents and 
family members join us for ‘Wonderful Wednesday’ this week, the Year 5 and 6 children had a lovely trip 
out to London to visit the Houses of Parliament and we have had our new Reception class in for a lovely 
afternoon visit. We also had a fabulous graduation for our nursery and preschool children as they prepare 
for their next journey in September and finally today…. all the children spent the morning with their new 
teacher in their new classroom. A short week but a very busy one!  
 

These children were celebrated this week for achieving the certificate of excellence or the values award:  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our attendance winners this week are Year 1 for the second week in a row with a very good 96.2%.  
 

These children have achieved their 50 read prize and have chosen their own book from the vending 
machine: Max and Theo in Year 3 and Lexi in Year 6.  
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Your child should have come home today with their annual report, if for any reason yours was not sent 
home today, please speak to your child’s class teacher to check. I hope you enjoy reading about all of their 
achievements and successes through the year. If there is anything in the report you would like to discuss, 
please speak to your child’s teacher and they will arrange a meeting time to speak to you.   
 
Unfortunately, we have had to make the very difficult decision to cancel the Summer Festival due to lack of 
tickets sold to make it financially viable. Thank you to those who did purchase a ticket, you will be refunded 
via ParentPay. We are very sad and have not taken this decision lightly and hope that we will be able to run 
something similar next Summer.  
 

Have a lovely weekend and stay safe.  
 

With best wishes,  
Mrs Helen Wollington 
Headteacher  
 
 

 

 

 
 

Year 6 SATs results  School % National 
Averages  

% difference  

Reading, Writing 
and Maths 

69% 62% +7% 

Reading  79% 75% +4% 

Writing  76% 72% +4% 

Maths  76% 74% +2% 
 

Upcoming diary dates: 
 

Tuesday 15th July – NSPCC workshops, Year 2, 5, and 6 
 

Thursday 17th July – Yr3/4 Quadkids event 
Year 6 production to parents 2:30pm 
 

Monday 21st July – Year 6 leavers assembly 1:30pm 
Year 6 Prom 6-8pm 
 

Wednesday 23rd July – End of term, 1:30pm finish  
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